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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

MINUTES
Thursday, August 16, 2012, 5:30 p.m.

PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:    Sharon Smith, Chairperson; Michele Barber, Vice-Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Roy Gauthier, Stephen Karney, Tom Seydewitz,  David  Ninesling and Thomas Cooke 
Member(s) Absent:  Michael Zimmerman        
Also Present:  Kevin Reich, Assistant Superintendent and   Keith Klemonski

1.   Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Sharon Smith, Chairperson   at 5:30 p.m.
2.   Review and approve Minutes from  8-2-12 Building Committee  meeting
MOTION     By Stephen Karney 
                          Seconded by Michele Barber
                          To approve the following minutes with change:

                          Regular meeting of August 2, 2012 

                          Motion unanimously   carried 
3.   Public Remarks
      None

4.   Review of Workshop on 8-8-12 (status of Architect/Engineer selection)
The majority of the committee members, including Kevin Reich, Assistant Superintendent and John Fidler, High School Principanl toured the Capital Prep Magnet School in Hartford to review the “Renovate-As-New” project completed by SLAM Collaborative, Inc.

Roy Gauthier reported his favorable opinion of the job performed by SLAM and commented that he was impressed with how the A/E kept in character with the historical style of the building while still bringing it up to modern day standards.  Mr. Reich commented that they did a very nice job and added that the renovation contributed much improved lighting, and was tastefully done.  Overall, those attending the workshop agreed that SLAM had done an excellent job renovating the school to the expectations and demands of the school administration.
5.  Discuss status of CM process—RFQ 
Frank Grzyb, Facilities Manager reported via email today, that the RFQ is not ready.  Mr. Grzyb also stated that his duties have been very demanding and does not see his demanding schedule letting up in the near future. 
Sharon Smith stated that this committee has made great stride  and expressed concerns that the delay of the CM process will hinder the timeline of the project.  Ms. Smith stated that a dedicated staff member is required for a  project such as this and a staff member is needed to be present at each meeting. Ms. Smith reported that she has sent an email to the Town Manager Michael Maniscalco, expressing this concern and requested a meeting with him to discuss options to prevent any delays in the hiring of a CM including ways to avoid any delays in the future.
A brief discussion took place regarding the possibility of hiring an assistant for Mr. Grzyb.

Stephen Karney expressed that Mr. Grzyb has a lot of special expertise and knowledge and is highly beneficial to the project and inquired if there were other duties Mr. Grzyb could get relief from. 
Mr. Reich agreed that Mr. Grzyb could use some assistance since he has a tight schedule regarding the completion of the Memorial School roof, prior to school opening, in a couple weeks. Mr. Reich pointed out that there are several ways to assist Mr. Grzyb and suggested a few options to consider.
· Sharon Smith will meet with Town Manager Michael Maniscalco and discuss options to assist   
Mr.  Grzyb. 
6.  Discuss status of Phase I funding request process
Sharon Smith reported that she contacted CPA Jeff Jylkka. Mr. Jylkka communicated with Ms. Smith that the committee will need to first add funds for legal services, in which he will obtain an estimate.  Mr. Jylkka also stated that it may be preferable to have a number for the CM prior to approaching the Board of Finance and Town Council.  He added that when there is an additional appropriation in excess of $25,000 to any one department, approval must go to a town meeting. Once that $25,000 is reached, any additional amount must go again to a town meeting. If additional funding is still needed, another town meeting is required.
· The committee reviewed the numbers and expressed their comments, questions, and concerns for Ms. Smith to discuss with the Town Manager.
7.   Discuss status of Eagle Environmental, Inc.
Frank Grzyb reported, via email, that he met with Eagle Environmental and reviewed their scope of work and is confident that they have included everything that would be required in Phase One. 

The committee agreed that this meant they could move forward once funding is received.

8.   Review appropriate communication among committee members
A discussion took place regarding E-mail communication between committee members.
Sharon reported that Town Manager Michael Maniscalco communicated to her that “Reply to All” is an illegal thing to do. 

A brief discussion took place and the committee agreed that any communication of four or more members, outside a regular meeting, could constitute a meeting and should be avoided.  These types of discussions should refrain until the next scheduled meeting.
In order to aid the committee in following appropriate protocol, Kevin Reich suggested that the committee invite someone to one of our meetings for clarification on this topic.  
Mr. Reich also commented that it could be arranged to have someone explain how our system works so that we may utilize it at its maximum.  
· Ms. Smith will further discuss this issue with Michael Maniscalco when they meet. 

Sharon Smith opened a discussion to improve the format of the agenda for the High School Committee meetings.  The committee brainstormed and it was agreed by the committee to provide more detail in the agenda Items.  This will help the committee keep better track of the “action items” as well as provide a clearer overview to the public. 

A brief discussion took place regarding sub committees/workshops within the committee.  The committee agreed that this would help to keep the project moving.
Cynthia Abraham inquired as to whether a workshop with the A/E would be held to discuss the essence of the big picture.  Sharon stated that it would not happen right away but would be a good idea.  Ms. Abraham inquired as to whether the Architect should be involved in the interview process.  Consensus was that it may not be beneficial to have the Architect involved in the interview process of the CM.
· Next week, the committee will set up a schedule for meetings going forward.

9.  Public Remarks
None
10.  Adjournment

MOTION:   By Roy Gauthier 
                         Seconded by Stephen Karney
                         To adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.
                         Motion unanimously carried

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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